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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 9th February 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer – Chair, Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, L.T. Brayne,
D. Plant, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K. Watkins.
IN ATTENDANCE: Phil Lorenz (Telford & Wrekin Council) and seven members of the public.
16/2790  Apologies 
It was RESOLVED to accept apologies from Cllr’s. M. Hanmer (work), Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds (Telford and Wrekin Mayor’s Charity Evening) and Cllr. Mrs. H. Smith (family commitments). 
16/2791 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  No declarations were made.
16/2792 To present a grant to Friends of Telford Town Park

The Chair presented a grant to Richard Mills from The Friends of Telford Town Park Group.

16/2793 To receive Phil Lorenz, Senior Road Safety Officer, Telford & Wrekin Council
Mr. Lorenz introduced himself to members and said that he is in attendance tonight to look at issues at New Road.  Mr. Lorenz said that every school has difficulty with traffic and we need to work together to try to reduce concerns although it will be impossible to remove them completely.
A resident said that she was part of the campaign group that fought to get alternative access to the school via Wrockwardine Wood Way and thought originally there were to be traffic lights installed but understood that this was stopped because of the cost implication.  The resident said that as a passenger in her daughter’s car she has experienced two near misses from vehicles turning right out of the car park onto Wrockwardine Wood Way.  The resident also said that she understood that there was to be a zebra crossing on Church Road and on two occasions when she has travelled that way in a taxi  children have walked across the road in front of the vehicles.  The resident is concerned about the possible implications and said that action needs to be taken to prevent an accident.
Mr. Lorenz said that he is aware of both issues.  Regarding the right turn, engineers are considering not having the right turn but he is unable to say too much at the moment as plans need to be drawn up and there is a legal process to go through. 
Regarding the traffic lights Mr. Lorenz said that he is not sure that the cost was a consideration, but the flow of traffic had to be considered and it would have meant three sets of lights on this road.
Regarding the zebra crossing Mr. Lorenz said that the only place it could be sited is by Wade Road, but traffic visibility is restricted by the bend and there are concerns that some vehicles travelling quickly would come round the bend right on to the crossing.  
Mr. Lorenz said that restriction of parking on New Road has been considered but that is difficult to sort out.  TWC are working with the school regarding educational measures and a school crossing patrol is being considered but may not be feasible because of the cost.  Mr. Lorenz said that he has visited the site and witnessed children stepping out into the road oblivious to the traffic and agrees that these concerns need looking at.  Mr. Lorenz said that he will keep the Parish Council informed of any progress.

The owner of the Bulls Head Garage said that he has concerns for the driver if a child is killed as they walk in groups and are oblivious to cars travelling down the road.  The resident said that people use his garage as a drop off point for children and customers are having difficulty accessing his premises.  The resident suggested that the children should be taught the green cross code again.  Mr. Lorenz said that the school are working on a Travel Plan which will includes measure such as the walking bus.
A resident asked if there is to be a crossing installed near to the junction of Wombridge Road with Wrockwardine Wood Way as work is being carried out there presently.  Mr. Lorenz said that he thinks it is more likely to be a pedestrian refuge as there are no plans for a crossing at this location.

Mr. Lorenz said that he will look at the speeding data on Church Road to give an indication of what measures are required and agreed to consider a suggestion made by a resident to implement a 20mph speed limit.

A resident asked who is responsible for parking and Mr. Lorenz said that in this area the council do not have civil parking restrictions so the police are responsible for issuing tickets for illegal parking.

Cllr. J. Thompson said that if Arriva could drop off in Church Road it would be safer for pupils and pointed out that despite campaigning there has been no service in this area since the school opened.  Mr. Lorenz said that he will take this message back to Arriva.

Mr. Lorenz said that police monitor schools at starting and finishing times and he could request they include Telford Priory School but it would depend on their workload.

A resident asked if speed camera vans could monitor speeding and Mr. Lorenz said that he could raise this for us but does not know if the area would meet the criteria and local hand held speed guns may be more suitable.  

A resident suggested that parents need to be told their children could be injured and Mr. Lorenz said that he understands that school do send out letters and publish guidance on their website and in newsletters.

Mr. Lorenz said that he will keep the council informed of any developments through the Clerk.  The Chair thanked Mr. Lorenz for attending and he left the meeting at 7.35pm.
Cllr. J. Thompson left the meeting at 7.35pm.

16/2794 Public Session

a) A resident asked if the Council could raise money to purchase a speed gun and the Chair said that we will look into it.
b) A resident said she is concerned about speeding on Moss Road and was almost hit by a car last week.  It was agreed to raise this matter with the police again.
c) A resident informed members that the road surface at the Wombridge Road end of Richmond Avenue is being broken up the buses, but Arriva have advised that it is the responsibility of the Borough Council and not their problem.
d) A resident apologised for not being able to attend the last meeting where we arranged for Mr. Olver from Maninplace to contact him.  The resident said that Mr. Olver has not been in contact and asked if we could remind him to get in touch.  The Chair said that the Clerk will contact Mr. Olver first thing in the morning.
e) A resident said that at the last meeting Mr. Hanley agreed to request that Gibbons Road continues to be gritted but this was not carried out during a recent frost.  It was agreed to contact Mr. Hanley to ask that this road is included in the gritting programme.

f) A resident said that the footpaths in Church Road are very patchy and uneven and asked if they are going to be resurfaced.  Cllr. Smith agreed to find out if they are included in the programme.

g) A resident asked why the Council have wasted money putting fencing around the field at the top of the former Sutherland School site again, the fencing has been vandalised and is dangerous as sharp wire is sticking out.  Cllr. Smith said that at the planning meeting to consider the application for this site he stressed that the field should be left open or fencing would most likely  be vandalised and was told it would be fenced so a potential buyer can see what is contained within the site.  Cllr. Smith agreed to raise this matter again.
16/2795 The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 12th January 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2796 The Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting and the recommendations made were approved by the Full Council.  The Minutes were signed by the Chair of the Finance Committee.
16/2797 Precept 2016/17

RESOLVED – to set the precept for the Financial Year 1st April 2016 – 31st March 2017 at £114,043 net figure and with our allocated grant of £6,370 this gives a total figure of £120,413.  It was pointed out that this figure will increase the cost to households by 27p per week.

16/2798 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that she requested a nameplate for James Close but Telford & Wrekin Council say that as there are already two signs there and they have a limited budget, this road is not a priority for any measures at the present time.
16/2799 CORRESPONDENCE

a) Telford & Wrekin Council – Letter regarding Planning Application 2014/0680 – Dormer Bungalow at Rocfield Terrace. The letter advises that our concerns are being investigated as a complaint and we should have received a response by 3rd February.  The Clerk said that the officer dealing with this is on leave at the moment and should reply within the next few days.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Email from Matt Powell regarding TWC Streetworks Permits Consultation.  TWC are to introduce a new scheme to assist with the management of works activities on the public highway.  In its capacity as the local Highway Authority TWC proposes to exercise its powers to introduce a system of permits for street works under the West & Shires Permit Scheme (WaSP).  This will require permits to be obtained for most road and street works whether they are undertaken by or on behalf of utility companies or the Highway Authority.  We do not need to respond to this consultation as it is aimed primarily at Highway Authorities and utility companies.  However, responses are welcomed from anyone with an interest.
c) Telford & Wrekin Council – Email from Angie Astley regarding outcome of subsidised bus routes tender.  TWC have managed to secure most of the current council subsidised bus routes network whilst delivering on their savings target.  Further information available on request.
d) Telford & Wrekin Council – Email from Vincent Maher regarding TWC Local Plan – Publication Version.  Comments are invited on this version of the Local Plan and TWC are asking whether we think the plan is ‘sound’.  By this they mean is it positively prepared, justified, effective and consistent with national policy.  Copies of the plan can be viewed online or at libraries or can be purchased for £43.50 plus £2.50 postage and packing.
e) SALC – Invitation to attend training on Audit/End of year preparation on Tuesday 8th March at Shirehall, Shrewsbury 2pm – 5pm.
f) Wellington Town Council – Invitations to the Mayors Charity Concert on 27th February at All Saints Church, Wellington at 7.30pm and Annual Civic Dinner on 19th March at the Buckatree Hall Hotel at 7pm – cost £25.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AFTER PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA

Telford & Wrekin Council – Notice of improvement to 6 major roundabouts including Shawbirch Roundabout, Limekiln, Clock Tower, Trench Lock, Ketley Brook Interchange and Randlay Interchange.  As the schemes move towards construction officers will be engaging with local residents, businesses and parish councils and holding public information events.

TABLED CORRESPONDENCE      

SALC – Information Bulletins 13th January and 2nd February. Wrekin Area Committee Minutes of meeting held on 14th January. Shrewsbury & Telford Hospital NHS Trust – Media Release – ‘New Hotline for Pregnant Women. Telford & Wrekin Bus User Group – Minutes of meeting held on 20th January.

16/2800 PAYMENTS TO BE ISSUED

Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for February 2016.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for February 2016 totalling £13,531.18 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)

16/2801 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE A STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR JANUARY
A Statement of Accounts for January was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for January 2015.
16/2802 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION OR ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

There were no further items.

16/2803 DATE & VENUE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Full Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 8th March 2016 in the School Hall at 7pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….
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